INFORMATION ABOUT SAPELO ISLAND TRIP
You need to take your own food to Sapelo Island to eat when you do not eat at a restaurant. There is no grocery store there where you may buy food. Of the 4 nights that different members of our group are at Sapelo Island, those who desire may be able to eat at the restaurant called Lula’s Kitchen on Thursday, Friday and Saturday nights. Lula may not be able to open her restaurant on one of these nights. Lunch or a late breakfast following any of our morning bird surveys could be eaten at the Tabby Cottage. If you plan to eat at the restaurant or buy items at Sapelo Island, take a checkbook or cash. Lula’s Kitchen and Tabby Cottage do not accept credit cards. You may eat as many meals at our lodging facility as you wish.

At the main lodging facility where we usually, but not always stay, rooms have a beds and a bathroom. Most rooms, but not all of them, have a shower. Those people who do not have a shower in their room will shower in a different room. All lodging facilities have linens for the beds, range, conventional oven, microwave oven, pots, pans, eating utensils, washer, and dryer. Usually, towels are available.

To protect your body against mosquitoes and other insects, purchase and bring to Sapelo Island insect repellent containing 100% DEET. Off or Repel insect repellent containing 100% DEET can be purchased from Wal-Mart.
In a vehicle that I will drive, I will carry you to those parts of Sapelo Island that have a road. Every morning we will perform avian surveys in woodlands.

All of our organized activities at Sapelo Island are educational but also interesting. These activities included watching birds and observing sea creatures on both Nanny Goat beach and Caretta Beach, observing alligator eyes at night at the pond near our lodging quarters, and observing an alligator at a bridge on a regular basis. On our various drives and stops, we will observe a plethora of White-tailed Deer, as well as possibly Wild Turkeys, Raccoons, hogs, armadillos and opossums. On the beach, we will see the bodies or shells of many sea creatures. Once atop the beacon not far from the lighthouse, we observed three Barn Owls in the process of hatching from eggs.

Not all of our activities on Sapelo Island are ecological or biological. Some are historical and archeological. We will visit the remains of the Chocolate Plantation (a former cotton plantation). The original tabby barn and slave dwellings still stand. A farm house that was built after the original one burned is there. Also, we observed one of the three shell rings that exist on Sapelo Island. Two of them are very obscure. The shell rings were created by ancient Indians on Sapelo Island who deposited oyster shells and a smattering of other shells in a circle that is roughly 100 meters in diameter and 2-3 meters high. A cross section of the shell ring that we observed allows deposited shells to be seen from the ring’s top to its bottom.


I will pick you up at the dock when you arrive at Sapelo Island.


The directions to Sapelo Island and the ferry schedule are on my Ecology Lab website.
